

Protecting nature. Preserving life."

## www.nature.org/longisland

UPLANDS FARM SANCTUARY 250 Lawrence Hill Road Cold Spring Harbor, NY 11724 Tel (631) 367-3225 Fax (631) 367-4715

CENTER FOR CONSERVATION Post Office Box 5125 East Hampton, NY 11937 Tel (631) 329-7689 Fax (631) 329-0215

MASHOMACK PRESERVE Post Office Box 850 Shelter Island, NY 11964 Tel (631) 749-1001 Fax (631) 749-1480

WORLDWIDE OFFICE 4245 North Fairfax St. Suite 100 Arlington, VA 22203 Tel (703) 841-5300 May 1, 2018

Dennis Finnerty, Chairperson Southampton Town Planning Board Southampton Town Hall 116 Hampton Road Southampton, NY 11968

Re: Proposed Sag Harbor Impound Yard (SCTM NO. 900-40-1-3.1)

Dear Chairman Finnerty and Members of the Town Planning Board,

The Nature Conservancy (Conservancy) recently learned of a Village of Sag Harbor proposal to create a paved municipal impound area on a Village parcel located immediately adjacent to the Long Pond Greenbelt (LPGB). While we understand the subject parcel is already partially impacted, given the historic and ecological significance of the surrounding area, we feel that the current and proposed use is incompatible.

There is a long history of public support to protect the LPGB and together with a multitude of partners, the Conservancy succeeded in preserving this unique and important continuous chain of coastal plain ponds in an area of intense developmental pressure. In addition, the subject parcel is largely undisturbed and hosts a variety of important ecological attributes, including the Eastern Tiger Salamander, a New York State endangered species. The proposed impound yard would compromise the character and ecological integrity of this unique system.

We understand the demand to locate additional space for municipal storage, but not to the detriment of multiple decades worth of conservation and preservation efforts. The Conservancy would be willing to work with the Town, the Village, and the multiple partners who manage the LPGB, to find a more suitable location and to brainstorm ways in which the subject parcel can be formally recognized as a nature preserve and added to the LPGB.

Sincerely,

Derek Rogers, Preserves Director, The Nature Conservancy

